KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

February 9, 2013 at St. Thomas, Lenoir City
Gathering

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Lois Schering, Robb Morris, Micheline Parkey, Jim Holt, Nancy Kinerson, Aurora Gardner, Debra Ferreri, and Toni Jacobs. Assistants to the Secretariat: Angela Feltz, Omar Carmona, and Deacon Bill Jacobs. 
Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting. Dick and Toni also offered palanca.
All present prayed and participated in the Group Reunion. 

Secretary: Toni 

There were 3 corrections to the minutes and the minutes were posted on the website. 
Treasurer: Debbie 
There is a savings balance of $3,052.34, a checking balance of $4,370.69 and a cash available amount of $7,423.03. Debbie communicated with Eagle Rock and determined that it would cost $192 per person to hold a weekend there. Lois set up an African Mission account which now has $925 in it, $500 of which is to help defray the cost of airfare and $425 toward the cost of Pilgrims Guides and Crosses.  Because the World Organization of Cursillo doesn’t have the funding, Knoxville Cursillo was asked to provide all of the Cursillo materials, i.e., Pilgrim Guides, crosses and other booklets, for both weekends (for 72 candidates).   Upon writing National Cursillo for help, they were extremely generous in asking all the Cursillistas in the United States to donate funds for Pilgrim Guides and crosses to help Knoxville Cursillo defray costs.  Lois has received donations from individual Cursillistas and dioceses across the United States as well as a donation of 72 rosaries and palanca too.  The Knoxville Cursillo Community was asked to donate funds to help defray the cost of airfare (round trip airfare for one person is $1,713).  
Pre Cursillo: Robb 
No men are signed up for the upcoming Men’s weekend in April. Deacon Bill raised the question of having a cutoff date for signing up candidates, perhaps 6-8 weeks prior to each weekend, in the spirit of the Pre Cursillo process of “Make a friend, be a friend, and bring a friend to Christ.” No decision was made at this time. 
Three Day (English): Aurora

No report

Three Day (Spanish): vacant position 
Aurora and Debbie will work on trying to fill this position.
Post Cursillo: Micheline
Micheline is in the process of updating the parish representative list. She will also make and send out a Valentine to all Cursillistas as a message of love and with a list of some upcoming events.
Toni mentioned that the Chrism Mass on March 26 conflicts with the Ultreya at Holy Family. As a result, the Ultreya will be cancelled. Lois will announce it at the February 26 Ultreya at Holy Family and Robb will post the cancellation on the Knoxville Cursillo website.
4th Day Workshop, English: Jim and Judy (absent) 

The Regional Service Team will hold a workshop on March 9 which will take the place of the regular 4th Day workshop.
4th Day Workshop, Spanish: Nancy 
Nancy will work on Chapter 5 of the Leader’s Manual for the next workshop on March 9.
Music: Judy (absent) 
No report

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex (absent)
No report

  Lay Director: Lois
National Cursillo has an opening for the position of National Cursillo Service Administrator. January 31, 2013 was the closing date for applying. They are now in the process of interviewing for this position.
Old Business
A new Cursillo calendar of events was created and passed out at the meeting.
Debbie will look into the Knoxville Catholic High School for the feasibility of having weekends there. Grace Point in Kingston was discussed. Travel to various parts of the campus will necessitate a couple of large cars or vans. The cost is $90 plus food costs. Robb made a motion to have the next Women’s #44 at Grace Point and it was seconded by Jim. It will be reevaluated after that weekend.

Deacon Bill handed out and discussed the outline for a future Rector/Rectora workshop. Questions were raised as to the feasibility of having 6-8 meetings because of the geography of our diocese. Lois will give Deacon Bill a list of prospective rector/rectoras to invite to the rector workshop. It will be a one day workshop led by Deacon Bill and Dick Shriver that will take place within the next couple of months at a place to be determined.
The Diocesan Encounter in December 2012 was discussed.  General consensus of the Secretariat was that it was a good Encounter but under attended.  
The African Cursillo team is forming but still awaits permission from Bishop Felix. In question is the date, July 25-28, during the 100th anniversary celebration of the Nigerian diocese, which will raise costs of the hotel where the Cursillo will be held.
New Business

The Spanish translation in the tri-fold brochure on the web page is inaccurate and contains Bishop Kurtz’ letter.  Nancy was asked to correct the translation and Angie will add Bishop Stika’s letter in Spanish.

The Regional Service Team workshop will be held March 9, 2013. The topic of Post Cursillo, how to get people involved and persevering in Group Reunion & Ultreya was chosen. 

The Spanish Workshop led by Juan Ruiz, National Cursillo Spanish Coordinator, who is coming from CA will be held April 6, 2013. Judy Holt will be asked to help arrange an economical plane fare and hotel room accommodation for Juan. Lois will write a letter inviting the Spanish community to the workshop on Cursillo Methodology. It will be disseminated via bulletins and placement on the Knoxville Cursillo website. The Rooster Crows will publish this letter in its February issue as well.
Robb will get Lois a list of the Cursillistas that made Cursillo in Knoxville.  The total figure will be emailed to the World Organization of Cursillo.
The next Secretariat meeting will be held on April 13, 2013 at St. Thomas in Lenoir City.     
Respectfully submitted,

Toni Jacobs, Secretary                                                     

